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CONSTRUCTION ADVISORY
May 8 through May 26

30th Street between Gateway Road and Fontanero Street
to open on May 25

Within the closed work zone between Gateway Road and Fontanero Street,
the contractor has prepared 30th Street for final paving. Paving is planned for
the weeks of May 8 and May 15. Final lane striping and finishing work will
follow paving activities. If weather conditions cooperate, the project team
anticipates opening 30th Street on May 25.

30th Street between Gateway Road and Fontanero Street closed in June 2022
to construct the second phase of the project. The team is focused on opening
30th Street before Memorial Day weekend, which is earlier than originally
expected. Crews anticipate working extended hours and possibly weekends to
complete the work.

After 30th Street opens, drivers should expect periodic lane and shoulder
closures for finishing work through the summer.

Curb and gutter are now in place along 30th Street between
﻿Gateway Road and Fontanero Street
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Retaining wall work north of Gateway Road
resumes this spring

Two retaining walls were constructed between Mesa Road and Gateway Road
last year, and the final wall facing will be installed in the coming months. The
final surface will match the block walls recently installed south of Gateway
Road.

Drivers may notice shoulder closures and traffic shifts on the east side of 30th
Street while crews prepare for wall work later this spring and summer.

Construction activities planned
May 8 through May 26, 2023

Pave 30th Street
Place lane striping and signs
Complete remaining concrete work at retaining walls, driveways and
pedestrian ramps
Improve Rock Ledge Ranch / overflow lot entrance at Gateway Road
Place seeding and landscaping

A full road closure of 30th Street between Fontanero Street and Gateway Road
continues. View the detour route

In addition to the full road closure of 30th Street, occasional lane or shoulder
closures are possible within the work zone. As needed, flaggers will assist with
traffic control. General work hours are Monday through Friday from 7 a.m. to 5
p.m. Occasional extended work hours or weekend work may be allowed for
specific and necessary construction activities.

View the enlarged project map

How to stay informed.
Website: ColoradoSprings.gov/30thStreet
Email: 30thStImprovements@gmail.com
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Hotline: 719-315-3102
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